
Car of the Month
Cheryl & Mark Simmons 1968 Chevrolet Camaro SS

This 1968 Camaro SS was bought for Cheryl in 1976. She wrecked it in 1979 and it only took Mark 15 
years to get it back on the road. He works kinda slow!

Minutes of the March, 2013 Meeting
Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by President, Bob Duffin at the Porterhouse Restaurant.
Minutes from the last meeting were accepted as published.
Thank you to Juanita for the preparation of the treats and we wish her well on her recovery from her 
surgery.
Treasurer’s Report – Checking account balance is $6,354.21.  Deposit of $142.00 cash.  Check for 
$41.06 to Harley O. for flowers and table decorations.  Check for $9.55 to Bob D. for newsletter 
supplies.  Check for $9.76 to Ray M. for door prizes.  Check for $250.00 to Barb Shay for Tom’s 
memorial/honoraria.  Check for $550.00 to Dale Roth for Car Show DJ & Announcements.  Motion to 
pay bills, seconded, and passed.
Web Master – Precision Engine Machine will give a tour if we want to go out some Sunday.  Website 
has been updated.
Old Business – None.
New Business – Bob D. and Bill Anderson have selected the trophies for our car show.  There is a 
call in to the Mayo’s to see if they are going to do the poker run again this year.  (Since our meeting, 
they have agreed to do it.)  Tom at the Dairy Queen is wanting us back for the poker run.

            Harley advised that there is a request from an Assembly of God church member to 
have our cars come on Father’s Day, June 16 around noon.  They say it would be a short show and 
that they could serve root beer floats.  After some discussion, it appears there is not enough interest 
(other commitments).
Joe Johnson (Car Show Report) – We had a car show committee meeting on Tue., March 12.  The 
poster for the car show has been designed for us.  We’re a little behind, but everything is coming 
together.  Everyone wants to wear their Hawaiian shirts again this year at the show.  We need 
volunteers again this year, especially for registration.  We will be doing the $10.00 club member 
trophies again this year – see LaDell if you wish to purchase one of those.  You can present your 
trophy to your winner at the show.  The next car show committee meeting will be Tue., April 9, at 
6:00PM downstairs at the library.
50/50 - $34.00 to Bob D.
Car of the Month – Cheryl Simmons, 1968 Camaro SS
Door Prize - $25.00 gift card to Napa – Mark Simmons
Thank You Card – from Barb
Reminder – Car Show at BBCC Sat., March 23, 11:00AM.  Cars to stage in the building on Fri. night.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40PM.

Next Meeting at Pillar Rock Restaurant


